
Tuesday, 10 September 2024

Kia ora Parents and Caregivers, 
Welcome
A special welcome to our new students who 
have joined us since our last newsletter. Kōwhai 
welcomes Jack, Elsie and Orwin. 

These lucky three have a sibling already here at 
school to help them settle into school life.

Daffodil Day
Many thanks for your generous support for 
Daffodil Day. The students looked great in their 
bright colours and the Cancer Society received a 
donation of $751.80 from our school community to 
support their work. 

Teacher Only Day and Mathematics

With time seeming to pass very quickly at the 
moment, I thought I would remind you about our 
Teacher Only Day, which is on Tuesday 29 October, 
the day after Labour Weekend. This means that 
school is closed for instruction that day. 

Our teachers will be spending the day unpacking 
the new Mathematics and Statistics Curriculum.  

As previously mentioned, there is quite a lift in the 
expectations for learning  across the year levels so 
teachers will be identifying where these are and 
planning their ongoing programmes around this.

Something very important that our teachers are 
noticing with their students at the moment is a 
greater enthusiasm for, and perseverance with 
their mathematics learning, particularly in the area 
of problem solving.  

This is very promising as primary education is a 
stage where students’ confidence and interest in 
mathematics is built and their attitudes towards it 
are shaped. I am sure that the messages you are 
giving your children at home are influencing this 
change, so many thanks for this. 

When we developed statements for what our 
school value of JOY looked like in action, one of 
them matches this perfectly - Stick to it! Learn 
to keep going even if it’s hard and have fun 
figuring it out!

The Nikau Show

A great example of our school’s value AROHA 
in action can be found in the Nikau area at the 
moment. Watching those students as they prepare 
for their show on Friday is an absolute delight and 
perfectly  captures the statement - Work together! 
Support one another to be the best that we can 
be.  

Learning Conferences

No doubt you will have seen the email about our 
final Learning Conferences for the year. We would 
love to have a strong turnout from our parent 
community so please click School Interviews, 
select ‘Make a Booking’ and enter the code ruywt 
to organise a time that works for you.

Kay Tester
Principal
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SPECIAL CHARACTER

Social Justice Week
This week is Social Justice Week and serves as an ongoing commitment in the Catholic calendar to consider, reflect, 
and act on a particular current social justice issue through the lens of Catholic social teaching. 

Forces, Flight and Motion!

In science we have been learning all about physics in our Forces, Flight and Motion unit of work. The 
forces of push and pull have been explored in different experiments. Students have been learning 
about gravitational potential energy, kinetic energy and friction. It was lots of fun to build our own 
balloon powered cars and learn about the forces acting on them to make them go!

Buzzin’ our way to the Theatre!

This term Nikau has been working very hard at creating a musical performance, celebrating the busy work 
of bees all around the world. 

We have been learning about all the amazing things that bees do for the environment and how hard they 
work everyday. 

Our performance will tell the story of a family of bees working within a small town. Our Nikau students 
have been working hard at designing and creating backgrounds and props to bring this story to life. 

We are excited to invite all parents, whānau and extended family members to join us for our show at 
1:30pm on Friday 13 September in the church. 

We can’t wait to share our hard work and creativity with you!

Thinking and Acting Like a Scientist

The children in Pōhutukawa have been exploring what it means to think and act like a scientist. They 
watched interviews with different scientists and learnt that being curious, asking questions, solving 
problems and wondering about the world were important ways to help you think like a scientist. Then they 
got to work acting like a scientist by using a variety of experiments from the Hutt Science Kits. 

The children were learning to develop their science skills of understanding the difference between 
observations and inferences. They had to ask:

•	 Is it something we can see, hear, smell, touch, or taste? 

•	 Is it measurable? 

•	 What did you see? (observation) 

•	 What might that mean? (inference)

Their first experiment involved observing a chemical reaction between an acid (vinegar) and a base 
(baking soda). The second experiment had them observing and investigating nanoparticles by heating a 
coin over a candle then immersing it in water. Lastly they got a chance to be forensic scientists by using 
evidence to solve the ‘who dunnit?’ questions.

It was great to see the children so engaged in the experiments and developing their science skills.

Exploration of Spring

During our Friday discovery, Kōwhai decided to do an exploration of Kōanga (spring). Exploration is our 
school’s universal concept this year, and it activates our higher order thinking skills and challenges us to 
make connections within and across topics.

Using our Depth and Complexity tools, tamariki went on to discover details, patterns and big ideas 
about kōanga. Our play in the sandpit and playground, use of new sports equipment, dress ups, ball 
games and craft activities fostered new friendships and helped us look closely into the season of spring 
and new growth.

SPORTS NEWS

Friday 13 September

The Nikau Show, all whānau welcome, 
1.30pm 
PTA School Disco, from 5.45pm

Friday 20 September

Te Wiki o te Reo Māori, whole school 
celebration 11am, astroturf  

Thursday 19 September

Learning Conferences, from 3.15pm

Tuesday 24 September

Learning Conferences, from 3.15pm

Wednesday 25 September

Board Meeting, 7pm 

Friday 27 September

Whole school assembly, all whānau 
welcome, 9.15am

Events

PTA NEWS

REMINDERS AND UPDATES
IMPORTANT

Reporting an absence 
It is a requirement from the Ministry that you inform the school if 
your child is going to be absent.

Please report all absences before 9am via the below options: 

1.	 Through the school website. 

2.	 Call the absence line 04 569 5759 option 1. 

3.	 Email absences@stpeterpaul.school.nz

Please ensure you leave a reason for your child’s absence. Any 
unexplained absences will be coded as unjustified and truant. 

School Parent Portal
For families who are new to our school, the Parent Portal provides you with quick access to:

•	your child’s contact details – click on ‘My Child’.  Check contact details. Please advise the school office if there are any changes 
to be made.

•	view your child’s account (under accounts, download the statement to view your current balance)

•	school policies & procedures (under contacts)

•	view your child’s attendance for the year to date (click on ‘report an absence’ then scroll down to view)

•	be able to report an absence.

How to access this….

Please visit your app store for your phone, either Google Play or the Apple App Store and search for the app called          
@School Mobile or to login via the internet go to https://www.atschool.co.nz

You will then be able to use the username and password that you have been emailed to log in and see information 
about your child. If you have not received your user id and password please email admin@stpeterpaul.school.nz to 
have your login details sent to you. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact Teresa or Lisa in the 
school office. 

0800  565  565

info@lunchonline.co.nz

Sushi and Subway delivered to school weekly

It’s simple; all you need to do is register at
www.lunchonline.co.nz
and follow four easy steps to get started

1     Register an account

2     Add member/s including your childs name, school and classroom

3     Make a payment so you have funds in your account before you order

4     Select your lunch and place an order

Finance
A reminder when making payments to the school bank 
account, to put your child’s name and what the payment 
is for as reference.  
Thank you for your assistance.

Curriculum Donations 
We want to express our gratitude to everyone who has already contributed to our curriculum donation this year. This 
donation will cover all of our trips and activities, both within and outside the classroom. Our school does not receive 
funding from the Ministry for these extra-curricular activities; instead, we rely on donations from parents.

Thank you very much for considering this.

Signing Out
Please ensure you sign your child out at the school 
office if they are leaving the school grounds during 
school hours. It is important that we know where your 
child is, in case of an emergency. 

Uniform - reminders
If your child has borrowed any uniform/clothing items from us, please ensure they are washed and returned to the 
school office as soon as possible. Thank you.

If your child is representing the school in any sports activity, the correct PE uniform must be worn - green school PE 
shirt and black school PE shorts.

Uniform - guidelines 

•	 Hair - Will be clean, tidy and off the face. Clips, ribbons, bands, must be of school colours. (bottle green, black or 
navy) 

•	 Make-up - Make up and nail polish are not to be worn. 

•	 Jewellery - For safety reasons no jewellery is to be worn with the exception of watches, medical bracelets and 
small, plain stud earrings. (Approved religious/cultural emblems may be worn under shirts) 

•	 Extra Clothing - Shorts or coloured t-shirts are not to be worn under regulation uniform. 

•	 Jackets - Tidy jackets may be worn in wet/cold weather. They are not to be worn in the classroom.  

•	 Lost Property - Parents and children may check this at any time (located in the tunnel).

Kia ora koe, kia manaakitia ai koe e te Atua
Janine O’Styke

Director of Religious Studies

Authors and Illustrators in the Making

Kōwhai loved celebrating Book Week which is an annual event to celebrate reading for pleasure for 
primary aged children.  

Our theme “Dive into Reading” was a huge success, inspiring tamariki to read and share their favourite 
books. We also had a chance to come to school dressed as our favourite book characters.

Aside from meeting and listening to the author, Ruth Paul, and asking her questions about becoming an 
author, Kōwhai had the pleasure of being invited to Rātā who shared with us their own story books. 

This has inspired rooms 1, 2, and 3 tamariki to write their own books too. Look out for these coming 
home in the next few weeks.

Sacramental Programme 2024/2025
Confirmation, First Reconciliation and First Eucharist/First Communion 

All students Year 3 and above, or 7 years old and above, who have not yet completed their Sacraments, are invited to 
join the upcoming Sacramental Programme. 
We ask that a parent/s attend the Confirmation Parent Meeting below to register your child. Further dates for the 
Sacramental Programme are listed below. 
Please contact participation@teawakairangi.nz with any queries. The Sacramental team looks forward to seeing you all 
there.

Confirmation 2024

Parent Meeting - Tuesday 22 October - 7.30pm in the Chapel 
Preparation Mass and session 1 - Sunday 3 November at/after 9am in the Church
Preparation Mass and Practice - Sunday 17 November at/after 9am in the Church
Confirmation Day - Sunday 24 November at 9am and 5.30pm Masses

First Eucharist/First Communion 2025
 
Parent Meeting - Tuesday 13 May 7.30pm in the Chapel 
Preparation Mass and session 1 - Sunday 25 May at/after 9am in the Church
Preparation Mass and Practice - Sunday 8 June at/after 9am in the Church
First Communion - Sunday 15 June at 9am and 5.30pm Masses

First Reconciliation 2025
 
Parent Meeting - Tuesday 18 February - 7.30pm in the Chapel 
Preparation Mass and session 1 - Sunday 9 March at/after 9am in the Church
Preparation Mass and Practice - Sunday 23 March at/after 9am in the Church
First Reconciliation - Sunday 6 April at 3pm in the Church

The overarching theme for Social Justice Week from 2023-
2025 is: ‘Imagine Peace For All/Pohewatia te Rangimārie mō 
te Katoa’
Each year there’s a unique focus, and for 2024 it is: ‘Choose 
forgiveness, know peace/Kōwhiria te murunga hara, kia 
mōhio ki te rangimārie’ 

Each Area will be learning about, and their daily prayers will 
be focused on, this year’s theme. Pōhutukawa and Rātā areas 
will be having a Mass on Wednesday at 9.15am and Kōwhai a 
Liturgy on Friday at 9am.  

Catholic social teaching sees peace as an essential component 
of social justice, which is based on the principles of respect 
for human dignity, the pursuit of the common good, and the 
protection of human rights. 

It calls for a transformation of social structures and systems 
that perpetuate violence, inequality and injustice, and for 
the promotion of a culture of peace that values dialogue, 
reconciliation, and non-violent conflict resolution.

Our love for others can lead us to repentance, forgiveness, and 
reconciliation, building a path to lasting peace.

“Spring means when all of the animals start to have 
babies.” Athena

“Spring makes me feel happy and full of joy.” Lucas

“Spring is sunny and there are a lot of flowers.” Sylvie

“We built a balloon car to figure out how different forces act on an object. We learnt that there are three laws 
of motion that can describe the forces acting on the balloon car. It was a really fun process to design and 
create our own car and see how it worked.” Olivia

“I enjoyed making our own cars and figuring out what works best to make them move. We learned about 
different forces and how our cars adapted to them. Once we did our test runs, we got to play with the different 
parts to try to improve the performance of our cars. At the end, we lined our cars up and raced to determine 
if there were any consistent winners. It was a really fun experience.” Georgie

“Last week, we built balloon cars to learn about forces. We saw a video about the laws of motion and how they 
relate to explaining how the balloon car operates. It was a very enjoyable activity making our own balloon car 
with our buddies. We conducted fair testing and tried to improve the car if it didn’t move forward. Overall, the 
balloon car was a success!” Kora

“We built balloon cars by using a bottle and adding two straws to the bottom. We then attached four milk bottle 
tops for the wheels by poking a skewer into the milk bottle tops and feeding it through the straw, we then 
added a straw to the top of the bottle and added a balloon onto that straw. We made the balloon cars move 
by inflating the balloon and then letting it go. Friction and air resistance made it go forward. It was a really fun 
experience.” Frankie

Te Wiki o te Reo Māori 

We look forward to celebrating Te Wiki o te Reo Māori next week (16-20 September). 

This year’s theme is “Ake Ake Ake - A Forever Language.” The phrase originates 
from the 28th Māori Battalion, who marched into Europe singing “Ake! Ake! Ake! Kia 
Kaha e!” during WWII. Ake ake ake represents hope and resilience.

Reo Māori events at the school include te Reo music being played before and after 
school, a daily raffle draw, staff rumaki reo, poster making contest, and a whole 
school celebration (20 September, 11am) with te Reo community quiz and a special 
kapa haka performance by our tamariki. 

We hope you will join us.

LIBRARY

Thank you to the following students who have volunteered to be librarians during Terms 3 and 4 and have 
worked hard to earn their librarian badges:

Isla, Leena, Samantha, Valantina, Lily, Eliza, Janaki, Ailis, 
Alair, Matilda, Milly, Charli, Norah-Vae, Georgie, Bianca, 
Declan, Noah, Paul, Archie and Macally.

Under the supervision of a staff member, these students 
do a wonderful job managing lunchtime library sessions, 
including helping students find books and reading to 
younger students. 

Being a librarian is an excellent opportunity for students 
to develop their leadership skills and work collaboratively 
with others.

Interzone Swimming

Last Friday the swimmers who had qualified through our time trials attended the Interzone event at Huia Pool.

Our team comprised Nadia, Milly, Kora, Amelia, Carter, Declan, John, Chanelle, Mia, Natty, Adam, Luka, Dominic, Hine, 
Renata, Meili, Gabby and Izzy. The competition was very strong in some events. Those who finished in the first five in 
their event were:

Nadia - Year 8, 2nd Freestyle, 3rd Backstroke and 3rd Breaststroke 
Milly - Year 8, 4th Freestyle 
Kora - Year 7, 4th Freestyle 
Carter - Year 6, 3rd Backstroke, 4th Freestyle 
John - Year 6, 4th Backstroke 
Chanelle - Year 6, 5th Open Butterfly 
Dominic - Year 5, 2nd Breaststroke 
Izzy - Year 4, 4th Freestyle 
Gabby - Year 4, 5th Freestyle 
Year 5 Mixed Relay - Adam, Dominic, Hine, Renata - 2nd 
Year 6 Mixed Relay - Carter, Declan, Chanelle, Mia - 3rd 
Year 7/8 Mixed Relay - Nadia, Kora and 2 boys from St Bernards - 3rd

Thanks to the following for their help and services:

- Mr Watson, for managing the team at the pool. 
- Karen Fisher for time keeping. 
- Karen Brion as stroke judge. 
- Leena, Jewel, Nadia, Milly, Sophia, Malaya and Bianca (our Year 8 student helpers, some of whom did the trials and 	
the Interzone event). 
- Angela Moriarty for assistance at our earlier trials.

Tiniball

As the rest of our teams still have games to go, congratulations to our Year 1/2 team - Finnlay, Baxter, Nate, Gianna, 
Zander, Aiden, Samuel, Felix, Quincy, Ithihas and Andreas, who won their grade in this competition. 

Thanks are also due to their coach Janaki (a Year 8 student) and  Basil John who was helped by parents Rob, Maharaj 
and Nathan.

Netball

The Year 6-8 teams have finished their season and we owe our thanks to the following coaches and managers - Natalie 
Stephenson, Abbie MacLean, Laura Rose, Sarah Feaunati, Cassandra King, Nikola Duncan, Angela Moriarty, Jo Wehrly, 
Anna Grocott, Megan Rapson, Isla Hughes and Astra Behl. (Isla and Astra are students at HVHS who volunteered to 
take a team for us, so an extra special thanks to them.)

Well done to our players too. Our Kiwi team won their grade in Round One - Nadia, Georgie, Milly, Norah-Vae, Sophia, 
Frankie, Leena, Diya, Katsianah and Carlie. We also had Ruru - LeAniva, Heidi, Charlotte P, Vethmi, Charlotte CP, Lydia, 
Arianna, Isla L, Ariella and Isla Mc and Pukeko - Aysha, Charlotte S, Nataya, Sophie, Brenna, Kaylee, Izzy, Amelia, 
Asheliya and Aalya.

Our Year 6 players have also had a great season too, so well done to Totora - Mia, Ciara, Indie, Harleigh, Nancy, Angel, 
Ataliyah and Ivory. And well done to Rimu - Tova, Emme, Harper I, Harper L, Lexie, Georgia, Elena and Dyuthi.

Netball - Years 0-4
 
Registration information will be sent out this week. Please 
note that registrations will close, with full payment due, 
on Wednesday 25 September. 

As always we will need parental support for these teams. 
Games are on a Saturday at Taita Courts.

Touch Rugby - Years 0-8

Registration information will be sent out this week. Please 
note that registrations will close, with full payment due, on 
Wednesday 25 September. 

Parental support will be needed to support our teams. 
Years 7/8 play on Thursdays at Fraser Park, Years 0-6 on 
Fridays at Hutt Park.

Lunchtime Sport - Koosh House Competition 

Our sports ambassadors have been hard at work running a Koosh competition for our students at lunchtime. Koosh is 
a fun game that has taken the school by storm with many students enjoying the house-against-house fun competition. 
Well done to everyone that joined in and well done to our winning houses from each area.

Nikau - Mission 
Pōhutukawa - McKillop 
Rātā - Williams

The whole school is looking forward to our upcoming students vs staff game. It is going to be a real battle to see who 
will secure the victory!

KURA AHUREA

Call out for accounts work help

Our PTA had our bi-monthly meeting last week and we need to call upon our school community for a person to help. 

We need someone to help with accounts work for the PTA. 

This role would be approximately 8-10 hours per term and we do not need a chartered accountant. No sign-off is 
required, it’s more weekly management of the accounts. Each month this person would review the PTA accounts and 
provide an overview at each meeting. We have two meetings per term. When a fundraiser occurs we need a person 
to bank money from this and pay invoices for suppliers involved in the fundraising. 

Aside from this role, if anyone wants to join the PTA Committee to share ideas, meet parents from the school and talk 
about our next fundraising opportunities, please let us know. It would be great to have you join our next meeting on 
Wednesday 30 October. 

If you have any questions please reach out. 

Thanks, PTA Committee

School disco this Friday!

A reminder it’s cash only on the night for the disco and there is no need to prebook tickets. We are selling glowsticks, 
and fundraising from this event goes towards the astroturf upgrade. BYO water bottle.  

All children to be supervised by an adult (if it’s a group, one adult with a few children is fine). The driveway is narrow 
so be mindful when driving in and out of Hutt Bowling Club and in the carpark area. 

We look forward to seeing you on Friday!

Have you joined the PTA Facebook 
group yet? Stay up-to-date with 
school community events by joining f

“It was great because they read the books nicely and they had worked really hard.” Aiden

“I felt happy that Rātā made us a book.” Cyrus

“Their stories had problems and those stories tried to solve them.” Tahlia

“The books were amazing because they had good detail and great pictures.” Gabrielle

“We have learnt so many things about bees and we have 
decided to make a bee musical to share this with our 
parents and school.” JeMaine

“I have really enjoyed learning some new songs and being 
able to make up some dance moves with my class to go 
along with the words.” Max 

“My favourite part of the musical was having the chance 
to be in a narrator role and also making some cool bee 
costumes to make our musical great.” Lucy
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http://teawakairangi.nz/
https://www.stpeterpaul.school.nz/
https://www.atschool.co.nz/
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